
Irondequoit Quilt Club 
January 2016  
 

 The next meeting of the year is Monday, January 25 at 7:00 pm. 
 We’ll be working on the thread catchers for the Consortium meeting 

– please bring: 
o Green thread 
o Sewing needles 
o Scissors / thread snippers 

President’s Message 

So much has been happening in the club – wait until you see the 
Opportunity Quilt! And there’s so much progress on the memorial. The 
consortium meeting planning is going along fast, too. It’s awesome to 
see everyone working so diligently and producing such amazing 
things! 

I won’t be at this month’s meeting. It’s also the second anniversary of 
my husband’s death so I’m taking time with my kids. No school, no 
work, no club. See you in February. 

- Jenn 

  

 
. 
 
 
 
 

The Irondequoit Quilt Club meets 
monthly September thru May at the 

Lutheran Church of the 
Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd, 

Rochester, NY 14617  
 

For more information about the club, 
visit our website at 

www.irondequoitquiltclub.org 

Officers and Committees 
2015 – 2016 

President – Jenn Steward 

Co-Vice Presidents –  

Lucy Donalies & Barb Gerardi 

Recording Secretary – Melanie Popick 

Treasurer – Sandy Bubel 

Newsletter Editor – Jenn Steward 

Historian –  

Library – Mary Lou Fitch & Donna German 

Membership – Cheryl Bond 

Facebook – Jenn Steward 

Fat Quarter Exchange – Sandy Cordingley 

Memorial – Jeanne Muhl 

Monthly Raffle – Kathy Lee &  

New Member Coach – Penny Schumacher 

Refreshments – Melissa Manney 

Sew Day Coordinator – Brenda McHale 

Coupon Books/Shop Hop – Cheryl Bond 

Sunshine – Donna Goundry 

Website – Laurie Fromm 

Wounded Warrior Blocks – Lyz Covert 

Quilt Show 

Quilt Show 2016 –  
Nick Williams & Judy Furdyn 

Opportunity Quilt 2016 –  
Penny Schumacher 

Charity Projects 

Comfort Quilts – Elaine Kent 
Irondequoit Food Cupboard –  

Debbie Pratt-Gnage & Pat Fackleman 

Agenda: 

 Welcome & Pledge of Allegiance 

 Announcements & Reports 
o President 
o Vice Presidents 
o Treasurer 
o Quilt Show 
o Opportunity Quilt 
o Other 

 Old Business 

 New Business 

 Speaker / Activity 

 Show & Tell 

 Closing 

file:///C:/Users/Little%20Erie/Pictures/Downloads/www.irondequoitquiltclub.org
mailto:jagsteward@aol.com?subject=IQC%20newsletter%20link


Unless noted otherwise, monthly meetings are scheduled from 7pm to 9pm and the church is open for early arrivals at 6:30pm. 

Date Event Additional Information 

January 25 
January Meeting 
Consortium Prep 

At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. People 
gather at 6:30 PM, and meeting starts at 7 PM. 

February 20 Sew Day 
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. 10:00 
AM – 4:00 PM 

February 22 
February Meeting 

Demo Derby 
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. People 
gather at 6:30 PM, and meeting starts at 7 PM. 

March 5 Sew Day 
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. 10:00 
AM – 4:00 PM 

March 16 Special Event at IQC 
IQC hosts the Quilters Consortium of New York State  
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd.  

March 21 
March Meeting 
Garage Sale 

At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. People 
gather at 6:30 PM, and meeting starts at 7 PM. 

April 2 Sew Day 
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. 10:00 
AM – 4:00 PM 

April 25 April Meeting 
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. People 
gather at 6:30 PM, and meeting starts at 7 PM. 

May 7 Sew Day 
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. 10:00 
AM – 4:00 PM 

May 23 May Meeting 
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. People 
gather at 6:30 PM, and meeting starts at 7 PM. 

June 11 Sew Day 
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. 10:00 
AM – 4:00 PM 

July 9 Sew Day 
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. 10:00 
AM – 4:00 PM 

August 6 Sew Day 
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. 10:00 
AM – 4:00 PM 

September 10 Sew Day 
At the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. 10:00 
AM – 4:00 PM 

 
 

Vice Presidents’ Update – Lucy Donalies & Barb Gerardi 
 

Our Program at the January meeting is to work on the table runners and collapsible thread catchers that we 
will be using for our NYS Quilters Consortium Meeting that we are hosting on March 16.  If our members each 
bring needles for hand sewing, scissors and spools of green thread that you have at home, we will be able to 
complete, or nearly complete, the project. 

We also will be passing the clipboards so that our members can sign up to help at the meeting or furnish things 
for the breakfast and lunch.  Here are some of the things needed: 

 Make a crockpot of soup and deliver to the Church. 

 Make 30 – 60 sandwiches (we don’t know the number yet) 

 Make breakfast breads, muffins, etc. 

 Make desserts 

 Make signs for outside and inside 

 Work at Check-in Desk 

 Work at Raffle Table - - and many more 

 Set up the Church Hall and cover the tables  

If anyone has any questions, ask Lucy Donalies, Barb Gerardi or Georgia Sadler.  

http://www.qcnys.org/


To look ahead, at our February meeting we will be holding the Demo Derby only.  We have 5 demos planned 
and working to get more.  At the March meeting we will do the Garage Sale.  So start cleaning out your Sewing 
Rooms and eliminate anything you no longer need! 

Advanced Beginner Paper Piecing Class – Jean Cody 

Saturday February 27, 2016 10:00 am to 4:00 pm 
Irondequoit Public Library 
Class size: Maximum 12, Minimum 5 
Deadline for registration: Saturday February 20, 2016 
Cost: $25 per person due at registration, payable to Jean Cody 
Contact: Jean Cody, jcody11@rochester.rr.com, 585-355-9670 

We will be working on the Home Sweet Home wall hanging by 
eQuiltPatterns.com. The class is geared for beginner to intermediate level 
quilters.  Topics will include how to measure foundation areas to cut your 
fabric, types of foundation materials, block piecing techniques and how to 
join blocks to complete the quilt. 

I have heard some question about why the cost is higher than other classes the club has offered, so here is a 
quick breakdown of materials I will be providing: 

Commercial pattern $7.95 

Printed and CD pattern and foundations $8.00 

Informational Handouts   

Loan of seam roller Available for purchase at $8.00 each 

Loan of George Siciliano Seam Allowance Guide ruler Available for purchase at $18.00 each 
 

Treasurer’s Report – Sandy Bubel 
 

Banking Activity 12/1 - 12/31 

Opening Balance $8,498.33  
 
Income  

16-Dec Membership   $40.00 
16-Dec December Raffle  $24.00 

Total Income     $64.00 
Expenses 

16-Nov Opportunity Quilt Fabric Ck. 1351   $23.25  
14-Dec Fabric for Consortium Ck. 1357   $45.30 
14-Dec Library Cart Ck. 1358    $25.00  
14-Dec Consortium Meeting Expenses Ck. 1359  $16.00  
14-Dec Meeting Refreshment Supplies Ck. 1360  $28.27  

Total Expenses       $137.82  
 
Closing Balance $8,424.51  
 
  

mailto:jcody11@rochester.rr.com


Memorial Project – Jeanne Muhl 
 

Memorial Project for Mimi Repp and Jane Arundel 

It has been over a year since Mimi Repp and Jane Arundel, both long time club members, passed away. It is 

important that we honor their memories through our club Memorial Project. I recently spoke with Mimi Repp's 

husband, Earl regarding the club's memorial project. He had very definite ideas as to what kind of memorial he 

would like to see the club undertake as a memorial to Mimi. 

Mimi was given a knitted prayer shawl at the start of her chemotherapy treatments at the Wilmot Cancer 

Center at Strong. Attached to the shawl was a tag indicating the group that made and donated the shawl. Mimi 

and Earl both found that gesture to be very supportive and comforting at a time when their life had been turned 

upside down. Earl would like the club to continue that jester and make and donate shawls and lap robes in 

Mimi's name to the Wilmot Cancer Center, hoping our donations will bring others the comfort and support that 

one shawl brought to them. 

Jane did not have close relatives that I am aware of, nor do I know where she received her treatments, but I 

would like to combine our efforts for Jane and Mimi and donate our shawls in both names to Wilmot Cancer 

Center. 

At the January meeting I will have knitting patterns for a simple prayer shawl for those of you who would like to 

knit one, also a fleece pattern if you would rather sew a simple warm shawl. I will also have samples made up 

so you can see the finished products. I will have a limited supply of yarn and fleece available. Hopefully you will 

be willing to dig into your stash of yarn and fleece to help make this project successful. I'm sure we can find 

some beautiful lap robes in Elaine pile that we can use as well. 

My goal is to produce as many knitted/fleece shawls and quilted lap robes for donation to Wilmot in Mimi's and 

Jane's memory as we can. I would like all finished pieces turned in by the April meeting so tags can be 

attached and delivered to Wilmot by the end of our meeting year in May. If you have any questions please give 

me a call. 

This project is monumental. I am asking a lot, knitting a prayer shawl takes time. With so many club charity 

projects in the works it seems that we are always asking you to contribute time and materials. You do not see 

the end result of your efforts – the comfort these projects bring to a recipient. If everyone participated by 

knitting or sewing one shawl, or by donating fleece or yarn for the project we could make a great difference.  

Jeanne Muhl (336-9459) 

  
IQC Library Update – Mary Lou Fitch & Donna German 

Our library is up and running and we have lots of new books. We 

have categorized many of them. So, if you are looking for a special 

topic – e.g. scrap quilts or perhaps paper piecing etc. - you can find 

them in groupings. Remember you can sign out your choices for the 

whole month.  Please stop by! 



IQC Meeting Minutes – December 14, 2015 
 

Georgia Sadler kindly and expertly took over for Jenn who was tending to an ill child. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Thank you was given to Melissa Manney for organizing and setting up the hall for our Christmas party.  The 
food was arranged beautifully with a large assortment of delicious food.  There were many positive comments 
regarding the creative dishes that were lovingly prepared. 

Georgia discussed the schedule for the upcoming consortium in March. During our regular January meeting 
our members will be preparing table toppers/runners to be given as a door prize during the consortium.  During 
the January meeting, tables will be set up for sewing machines in order to prepare the projects.  Georgia has 
patterns to make a thread catcher and table topper.  St. Patrick’s Day fabric will be the theme fabric. 

The folks attending the consortium will need to have food.  Georgia suggested that we provide snacks for 
breaks and a lunch. The lunch would consist of crock pot soups and sandwiches. 

The Fat Quarter drawing was won by Barb Gerardi, Jackie Swett and Georgia Sadler. 

Next meeting color will be winter neutral and whites for the Fat Quarter Drawing. 

The raffle drawing was won by Cindy Merrow.  

Report by Nick Williams and Penny Schumacher:  Quilt top is completed and is ready for quilting.  Our quilt is 
lovely with gorgeous colors and fine detail. 

Show and tell led up to a hearty 30 minutes of caroling led by Nick Williams on the piano.  The music left 
everyone in high spirits as they left the hall.  Thank you to Nick and all of the carolers. 

Respectfully submitted by Melanie Popick 

 

 
Have you started thinking about 

projects to make for the boutique at 
the Clubõs quilt show in the fall?  

You should! 
 

Talk to Georgia Sadler for ideas and 
more information! 865-2029 or 

ccscholhse@aol.com 

mailto:ccscholhse@aol.com

